WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

MARCH 8, 2004

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on March 8, 2004. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present was Kenneth Chamberlain, John Parsons and Tom Primgle. Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle. 

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of February 9, 2004 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file. Motion carried. 

Public Comment: Representing the DCAA John Parsons(623-0111) email: parsonsjm3@triton.net and Tom Pringle(623-0239) email: tpringle@triton.net, addressed the board. Since they don’t have adequate fields at Dansville they would like permission to use both of our fields for two teams of softball 8yrs old and younger children. They would have practices and games during the week. They would also bring the ball diamonds up to playing standards by additional application of brick dust, grading, and providing bases, they will do everything except mowing in maintaining the fields. Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to let the DCAA use the fields for their softball teams with the understanding that they make a contribution to the Park Fund and encourage support for the Annual Pig Roast. Motion carried.

Zoning Administrator, Kenneth Chamberlain reported that Ferguson on Iosco Rd. is considering putting in a subdivision on 80 acre parcel, 14 units on 50 acres split and 9 units on the other. Clarence Leveck portable unit is in now. 2004 year to date zoning permits issued (3), building permits (4), plumbing & mechanical permits (6). YTD land Divisions in 2004: One division resulting in two splits. YTD estimated value of issued building permits: $203,130.00. Fees collected in January=$1,346.50 and February=$567.00. 2004 Year to Date=$1,913.50.

Old Business: RE: Building Project. Clerk Oesterle reported that Slider Builders of Webberville came out and looked at the site and estimated that it would cost $125 a sq. foot for a 2,400 sq. foot building. Clerk Oesterle is going with the State Historical Site on what can be done in the old hall without losing our State Historical status.

RE: Copier. Clerk Oesterle reported that she hadn’t done anything about it due to the fact if we do have an office at the hall, we might require a larger copier than one for a home office.

Communiqués:

· DTE Energy-RE: Re-examining PA 141 deregulation law which isn’t working and would like us to sign on to the Michigan CLEAR Coalition to fix PA 141 before residential electric rates skyrocket. Board would more information from MTA or from our state officials on this issue before making a decision.

· International Transmission Company-RE: Electric transmission separated from any traditional utility company.

· Associated Applications, Inc.-RE: Added to bid list for all protective coating, insulation and roof application jobs that become available within our township.

· Ingham County Health Dept-RE: Recycling services

· DEQ-RE: Wolverine Pipeline Company DEQ permit extended to December 31, 2004.

· Ingham County Road Commission-RE: Letter that was sent to Stockbridge Supervisor regarding 165-foot lot width requirement for determining driveway locations.

· RE: 2004 Local Road Improvement Program for our matching funds is $22,200.

· Department of Labor & Economic Growth-RE: New rules for electrical, building and residential codes effective statewide on February 29, 2004.

· State Representative, Dianne Byrum-Re: State Revenue Sharing with a proposal to shift county levy millage from winter to summer and have the same treasurer that collects the state education tax would collect the county summer levy. So far this bill is just a proposal; it has not yet been introduced to the Legislature.

· Ingham County Brownfield Redevelopment Authority-RE: Workshop on how to deal with a contaminated property held March 9, 2004 at 6 p.m. at Ingham County Fairgrounds Community Building.

· MTA-RE: Workshop on Powers and Duties of Zoning Administrators held in April.

Other Business: 

· Next township newsletter is planned for the first part of April.

· Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to amend our general fund budget by the following and take from the contingency fund:

Clerk’s Supplies - $ 11.06 

New Equipment - $4,933.39 

Fire Protection - $ 452.52 

Ads & Notices - $ 495.14 

Road Improvements - $1,530.00 

Inspectors/Zoning Exp. - $ 615.90

Motion carried.

· The board worked on the budget for the coming fiscal year. Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to have salaries increased for the township elected officials with 2% cost of living. Motion carried.

· Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Oesterle to present the budget for the General Fund of $178,005.00 and estimated revenues of $131,606.83 and Park Fund Budget and Public Improvement budgets and estimated revenues for the fiscal year of 2004 at the public hearing at April meeting. Motion carried.

· Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills presented including the one for the Ingham County Road bill.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

